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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…!

Thank you to all those who participated in our Valentine’s Day fundraiser this year!  We raised $392.49 and brought smiles to a lot of faces!  
	
	Received in Feb.

	Fundraisers
	$392.49

	Amazon Smile
	$43.37

	Gift Cards
	n/a


Several families have shown an interest in donating items to individual classrooms and asked how they can give back.  Our Members-At-Large having been working with our teachers to update their Amazon Wish Lists.  If this is something you or your family would like to do, you can find their wish lists here by classroom as well as items for other areas of the center: https://smile.amazon.com/hz/wishlist/ls/1BD2OS24MF20W
All the wishlists are listed on the left-hand side.  You will have to click on your child’s class.  If you choose to ship directly to MCDC, our shipping address is 4346 Morris Road Huntsville, AL 35812.
From the Director….!

Tristan Lane is hosting another fundraiser for MCDC with Shrimp & Grits Kids! You should each have a Spring 2022 catalog in your cubbies to flip through and pick out your favorites. Tristan’s full commission on all orders from today through Monday night, March 14th will be donated back to us!

For orders to be counted, please place all orders on her link: http://shrimpandgritskids.com/tristan4875 and it will show “You are shopping with Tristan Lane, Hostess” at the bottom right corner.

In addition to the items in the catalog, there will be new releases (Dinosaurs!) and also next Tuesday, 03/08. Plus, some promotions will be announced this week, too!

· Make sure and check out her Facebook group to check out the upcoming new releases & promotions: https://facebook.com/groups/tristanlaneshrimpandgritskidsrep
If you need any help with sizing, please don’t hesitate to reach out to her: Tristan Lane – 256-431-9165

We are excited to be hosting our Scholastic Book Fair next week!  February 28th-March 4th. Books selections will be located in the cafeteria.  The classrooms will also have bins with books they would love to have purchased for their classrooms. Proceeds from this book fair will go towards purchases for our classrooms.   

There will be several ways to shop.

· Book selections will be displayed in the cafeteria.  Visit at drop off or pick up.  We can take check, cash, credit card or ewallet (details in link below).  Checks made out to MCDC.  

· You may set up an ewallet (details in link below) or send in payment with your child.  We will take them shopping sometime throughout the day.

· Order online through the link below.  

https://bookfairs.scholastic.com/bookfairs/cptoolkit/homepage.do?method=homepage&url=marshallcdc1
Please let me know if you have any questions!  Happy Reading! 

Upcoming Events:

March 1st-4th=
Scholastic Book Fair
March 10th=
Board Meeting

March 11th=
Cecilia out of the office

March 13th=
Daylight Saving Time Begins

March 14th-18th=
Kelli out of the office

March 24th-25th=
Campus Candids with Spoiled Rotten Photography

March 24th=
Board Meeting

March 28th-31st=
Cecilia out of the office
Coming Up in April:
Petting Zoo 4th 

Board Meetings 7th & 21st
MCDC Egg Hunt 15th; (Creepers 2:45pm, Toddlers and Explorers 3:00pm; Preschool 3:15pm)

Preschool A Cap & Gown Pictures 26th
AELL Director Conference 27th-29th
Hello from (Infant A)
 
Hello Parents of Infant A,

Can you believe March is already upon us? In about 2 weeks, on March 13th, we will spring forward for Daylight Savings Time.  How has time gone by this fast!?!  Spring starts on the 20th and I do believe our babies are getting Spring fever.  

As you have probably noticed, the room is undergoing some changes!  No better time than now to do some spring cleaning and redecorating for the season. 

Our babies are growing so fast!  Some are even crawling all over the room!  Our older infants are enjoying pulling up to look out our windows – they watch the pinwheels blow and the birds playing in the bird bath.  Our younger infants are enjoying tummy time and working on strengthening their necks and learning to sit up!  It’s going to be a fun month!

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B’s Beautiful Babies,

Understanding theories of child growth and development.  Some beliefs are in direct opposition to each other.  There are theories that state children are biologically programmed at birth.  These theories support that children develop according to their own individual timetable, regardless of environmental influences. 

In contrast there are nurture-based theories that emphasize the importance of environmental influences.  These theories assume that children enter the world as blank slates.  According to these theories, the children’s environment is instrumental in molding their abilities.  


Environment is everything.  Learning and fun can occur no matter the environment.  

Have a great month creating a fun and learning environment!

Farmtastic (Creeper A)
For the month of March, our class will be learning about and creating music.  Music is an incredible tool for early child development.  We will explore music with and without words and talk about the different sounds and songs we hear throughout the day. 

We will be expanding our cognitive development using different types of music.  We will also be strengthening our fine and gross motor skills with finger plays and movement songs.  We would like to ask our parents to please donate classical and instrumental CDs to our classroom. 

We have several friends that are walking now!  This can always open opportunity to gain new friends in our class.  We have two party animals celebrating birthdays on the farm this month on the 2nd and 26th!  Yay! Happy Birthday!

Friendly Reminders:

· Please be sure to provide weather appropriate clothing for your child to change into.

· Make sure that you’re signing your child in and out on both paper and in the app!

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Hello from Creeper B!

It’s hard to believe the cold months are almost over and Spring is just around the corner.  We are looking so forward to being able to go outside more to play and explore.  We were able to go for a few stroller rides last month; the kiddos loved it so much!

 
During the month of March, we will be learning all about birds.  We will be investigating what they look like, the sounds they make & where they live.  We hope to do some bird watching while we are playing outside; maybe we will even find a nest or feather on the ground!

We want to say goodbye to two precious little owls as they have moved up to Toddlers.  We will miss them SO much!  We also want to welcome two new sweet little boys from the infant classes! We are so happy to have you in our class!

March is going to be a HOOT!

Friendly Reminders:

· Please check your child’s cubby to make sure they have at least 2 weather appropriate outfits that still fit.

· Please make sure to check your child in and out each day

· 3/13 - Daylight Savings Time Begins

· 3/20 - It’s Spring!!

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)
Happy March everyone! We are so excited for spring and all the amazing weather it brings.

For the month of March, we will be focusing on Bugs such as caterpillars/ butterflies, ladybugs, spiders, bees, and ants.  Feel free to bring any books or toys to share during circle time about bugs!

It’s that time of year again when sunscreen needs to start being applied in the bring before they come to school, and we will reapply in the afternoon.  Check with me to see if they have sunscreen here and if they have an updated doctor note for application.

Check for enough extra clothes for all the wonderful outdoor play we do all the time!  Feel free to contact me about anything.
Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
Greetings from Toddler B!  We have so much in store for the month of March!  During this month, we will be learning about BUGS.  We will be investigating caterpillars, bumblebees, butterflies and many more! And doing a ton of art activities incorporating dugs as well!

A fun activity you can do with your child is to take a nature walk with them.  Talk about the different things you see outdoors as you do.  Name the bugs you see, the sounds they make and the colors they are.

Please remember to check your child in and out at the kiosk on the front desk in the mornings and afternoons.  Also don’t forget to wear GREEN on the 17th for St. Patrick’s Day. 😊
Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Hello March! Spring into learning about Clothes! We are going to explore different kinds and sizes of clothes. It will be exciting!

Reminders:

· Take water bottle home every day to wash and refill them.
· Check cubbies for extra clothes, underwear, and socks and maybe incident reports.

· Please reinforce potty training at home.

Do not hesitate to message the teachers for any concerns about your child.
Important Dates:

· 2/28-3/4
Book Fair

· 3/13

Daylight Savings Time

· 3/17

St. Patrick’s Day (wear green)

· 3/24-3/25 
Campus Candid’s

Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

Welcome to Explorer B.  

As you have noticed, a new teacher has been in the classroom for a couple of months.  We want to welcome her as the new full-time teacher!  She has worked at MCDC in Infant A since January 2002.  We are excited to have her in Explorers!  If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to get in touch with her. 

This month we will be hearing the world “UP” used in many ways.  During circle time we have incorporated some yoga poses: Down Dog, cow, cat.  We use the word “Up” several ways – head up, back up, etc.  We are also going to be doing active rhymes, meaning doing the motions to these rhymes using our listening skills. 

With this crazy Alabama weather, please make sure your child has a lightweight jacket that stays here for those days when the heavy morning coat is too warm. 

The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)
Dear Parents, 

The kiddos have enjoyed another busy month!  We have fun celebrating Valentine’s Day and those we love!  As well as learning all about the importance of friendship.  The kiddos had lots of fun learning how to be a friend.  Our Prince and Princess dress up is a big hit in dramatic play!

As we move in the month of March, we will be shifting our focus to exploring BOXES: 
1. What can we do with boxes?

2. What are the characteristics of boxes?

3. Which jobs involve boxes?

4. How are boxes made?

5. How can we move boxes?

We will be encouraging the children to use both their imagination and problem-solving skills.

Parents, to help us make this study a success we need boxes: shoe boxes, small boxes, medium boxes, and large boxes! ALL the boxes!  Thank you so much for your help in advance!

To celebrate St. Patrick’s Day, we will be having a Green Food Party!  This will be our special snack for the kids only.  This will take place on March 17th at snack time!

If you have any questions or concerns, please let me know and again, thank you for all your support!

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Notes:
Thank you for all your patience and understanding while we are making changes to the room.  I know it maybe a little messy, but the end results will be awesome.  The children are playing calmer and engaging more already with the new room arrangement.

Reminders:

Make sure to sign your child in and out on bright wheel and the paper sheet.  

Please bring in your child’s water bottle filled up each day.

Important Dates:

· 2/28-3/4
Book Fair

· 3/24-3/25 
Campus Candid’s

· 3/13

Daylight Savings Time

Favorite Book:

· Glad Monster, Sad Monster

Favorite Activity:

· Friendship Bracelets

Favorite Song:

· Count to 100

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents, 

Spring is on the way and we are so excited!  This month will bring much warmer weather, breezy days, more sunshine and rain, and lots of outside time!

Our theme this month is “Down of the Farm.” The final letters for thorough study are X, Y, Q, U, and Z.

We will have a 100th day of PRE-K A celebration on March 3rd.  We will have a special snack that day – A sign-up sheet will be posted if you would like to sign up! Thank you very much!

Because the weather is changing and we expect to have warmer days, we will be outside more.  Please make sure that your child has a light jacket.  Also make sure that they have a change of weather appropriate clothing!

We want to wish a HAPPY BIRTHDAY to two of our friends who will turn 5 years old this month!  Have a happy hoppy March!
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